






July 6, 2014 

Attention:  Public Affairs – Priority Comment on Drugs Minus 2 Retroactivity 

United States Sentencing Commission 

 

Dear Judge Saris and distinguished Commissioners; 

My wife, Kathy, and I have attended several of the recent commission hearings concerning “Drugs Minus 2” sentencing 

reductions and retroactivity.     Our involvement in this issue began with the 100 month sentence of our son on a non-

violent drug offense but as we learned more, the degree of injustice, inefficiency and ineffectiveness of the current 

federal prison system became starkly apparent.     Our involvement now is with the goal of transforming the system to 

the benefit of American society in general and inmates in particular.     

I fervently support unconditional retroactive application for these and other reasons: 

1. Justice Should Not Depend on Sentencing Date.     Those convicted and sentenced prior to the Frugs Minus 2 

amendment should not be penalized simply because of the timing of their crime.   That is unjust. 

2. The current allocation of BOP funding is way too heavily skewed to incarceration at the expense of re-entry 

programs which can reduce recidivism.       By accelerating the movement of inmates from incarceration to 

existing and new re-entry programs, funding can shift from the most expensive/least effective stage of 

corrections -- incarceration -- to less expensive/more effective programs like halfway houses, home detention, 

supervision and other such programs. 

3. The drastic overcrowding of prisons leads to ineffective and sometimes inhumane warehousing of inmates 

often at great distances from their families.      The BOP touts the benefits of strong family connections and yet 

separates inmates from families by great distances.    After a mistaken initial assignment to a LOW facility 400 

miles from his wife and young son, my son was transferred to a camp 1400 miles from home.     These inhumane 

location assignments are surely due in part to overcrowding caused by excessively long sentences.     

4. Carve-outs eliminate individual judicial review of each case.   The initial sentencing judge had to consider all 

factors related to sentencing including criminal history, violence, and other escalating or mitigating factors.      

All of these factors plus incarceration history will be considered by a judge considering retroactive application so 

a categorical elimination would deny inmates due and fair process. 

5. Technology provides less expensive, more effective approaches to serving terms that can reduce both cost 

and recidivism.    The use of GPS bracelets, drug testing, electronic training  and other approaches can safely put 

supervised offenders back to work and with their families without endangering the public.    Retroactive 

application can place more inmates into these programs. 

The United States has undergone an unprecedented social experiment with its excessive use of incarceration.      Several 

states and other countries have demonstrated that there are far more cost effective ways to protect the public, punish 

the guilty, deter others and rehabilitate offenders.     I applaud the Sentencing Commission for taking steps to reform our 

approach and will support future efforts to accelerate this transformation. 

Thank you. 

Jon Korin      

 

 

 

 



 






















